April 21, 2020 City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

Page 1 of 2

Council President Waters called the meeting to order at 7:30PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silent prayer. This meeting was held in council chambers with some members attending remotely via the Zoom platform.

Roll was then called, and the following members were in attendance:

Sam Keller (attending remotely)
Mark Waters (attending in-person)
Tom Braun (attending remotely)
Kim Rohr (attending remotely)
David Voss (attending in-person)
RaeJean Hardig (attending in-person)
Jim Sunderhaus (attending remotely)
Alana Tucker (attending remotely)
Kathleen Zech (attending remotely)
Gail Griffin (attending remotely)
Amy Richter (attending remotely)

Also present in council chambers were Mike Murray, John Hardig and Bill Monnier.

Motion to approve the minutes from the April 7 meeting was made by Mr. Voss, second by Mrs. Hardig.

Department Reports: Fire Chief Klein's First Quarter Report was received as well as Police Chief Stone's First Quarter Report. Both reports will be posted on the City's webpage for public viewing.

Committee Reports: There were no committee reports

Public Recognition: No one from the public asked to be recognized

Legislation:

No legislation was presented

Administrative Reports:

- -Mayor Keller had no report.
- -Mr. Braun reports that there has been no decision on whether or not to open the pool for the season. Permits are due April 30. Only one season pass has been sold. If it does open, it will likely operate in the red. Mrs. Tucker added that attendance at the pool would probably be considered a mass gathering.

Funds have been approved for the Delmar resurfacing project, but it probably won't start till 2021. Grass cutting notices are being mailed out.

-Law Director reports that two dates have been set for Mayor's Court for early June. Also, Hamilton County Municipal Court has additional dates set that need to be posted at City Hall.

Page 2 of 2

Other Business:

- -There were 11 maintenance orders sent out for properties on CamVic Terrace.
- -Mr. Waters has filed all the necessary documents for completion of the annexation process
- -Mrs. Richter will call a meeting of the Parks and Playgrounds committee to discuss swimming pool operations for this summer. She will contact her committee members with the date and time.

Seeing no further business before this Council, Mrs. Zech motioned for adjournment. Mrs. Richter seconded and the meeting adjourned at 7:47.

Jenny M. Filermann, Clerk of Council

Mark G. Waters, President of Council